
www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

Country Pond Fish & Game Club - Newton, NH Established 1903 

February 2015 Volume 15-02 

Upcoming & Ongoing Events 

Trap Shooting 

Saturdays: 13:00      Sundays: 09:00 

Board of Directors Meeting 
Thursday, 5 February, 19:00 

(Email Piney if you’d like to have 

something placed on the agenda) 

22 Pistol League 
Wednesdays thru 4 February, 17:30 

.22 Steel Plate Shoot  

Sunday, 15 February,  12:00 

Indoor Centerfire Pin ShootS 
ThursdayS, 12 & 26 February, 19:00 

Range Safety Officer Course 

Saturday, 24 January, 08:00 - 16:00 

Indoor Archery League 
Tuesdays, 18:30 

Indoor Work Parties 

Mondays, 18:00 - 20:00 

Winter Handicap 

Trap Tournament 

Sundays at 12:00 

Monthly Members Meeting 
Thursday, 19 February, 19:00 

Your attendance would be appreciated. 

New Member Orientation 
Sunday, 25 January, 10:00 

New Member Orientation 
Sunday, 8 February, 10:00 

CPF&G Club Members’ 

Ammo & Component Order 

13 - 20 February 

Chili Cookoff 

Saturday, 14 February, 17:00 - 18:30 

“Ladies Only” 
NRA Basic Pistol Shooting Course 

Saturday, 21 February, 08:00 - 16:00 

Indoor Centerfire Pin Shoot 
Thursday, 29 January, 19:00 

Ice Fishing Derby 

CANCELLEDCANCELLEDCANCELLED   

Centerfire Pistol League 
Wednesdays, starting 11 February, 17:00 

Centerfire Pistol League 
Organizational Meeting 

Wednesday, 4 February, 19:00 

Clay Bird Delivery 
Saturday, 14 February, 08:00 

Your Help Unloading Would Be Apprciated 

mailto:piney@pineywoodsplace.com
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pins.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pins.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html
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RANGE CLOSURES 
thru February 

(Hours shown are ACTUAL TIMES CLOSED) 

OUTDOOR RANGE 

Sundays ............................. 10:00 - 12:00 
Trap and Membership Tours 

Sunday, 15 FEB................. 09:00 - 16:00 
22 Plate Shoot 

TRAP RANGE 

Saturdays .......................... 13:00 - 15:00 
Sundays  ........................... 10:00 - 12:00 
Regular Trap (closed to other activities) 

Sundays  ........................... 12:00 - 15:00 
Winter Trap Tourney 

SHOOTING ON A CLOSED RANGE IS A SERIOUS SAFETY VIOLATION. 

MEMBERS ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR KNOWING WHEN RANGES ARE CLOSED. 

INDOOR PISTOL RANGE 

Mondays............................ 18:00 - 20:00 
Work Party 

Tuesdays........................... 18:00 - 22:00 
Indoor Archery League 

Wednesdays ..................... 17:00 - 21:00 
.22 Rimfire Pistol League (thru 4 Feb) 

Wednesdays ..................... 16:30 - 20:30 
Centerfire Pistol League (starting 11 Feb) 

Saturday, 24 JAN .............. 07:30 - 16:30 
Range Officer Training Class 

Thursday, 29 JAN ............. 18:30 - 22:30 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

Thursday, 12 FEB ............. 18:30 - 22:30 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 14 FEB .............. 16:00 - 19:00 
Chili Cookoff 

Thursday, 19 FEB ............. 18:00 - 21:00 
Monthly Members Meeting 

Saturday, 21 FEB .............. 07:30 - 16:30 
“Ladies Only” Basic Pistol Class 

Thursday, 26 FEB ............. 18:30 - 22:30 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

Club Members may contact Jeff 
Gersbach at jgersbach@gmail.com to 
order firearms through the Club FFL.  

Club Members may also order guns 
themselves, to be delivered to the 
Club, but must have the sender include 
a copy of the Club’s Firearms Order 
Form. This form is available on the 
“Members Only” page of the Club 
website. If this form is not included, 
the firearm will be returned to the 
sender, and the Member will be 
assessed return shipping costs plus a 
$10.00 service charge. 

There will be an additional $20.00 
charge for items shipped via FEDEX. 
Choose UPS or USPS instead. 

Firearms transfers and pickups are by 
appointment only. Contact Andy 
Deardorff at a-deardorff@comcast.net or 
603-382-3434. 

CPF&G Club FFL 
Fees & Rules 

All purchases: Cost + 5% + shipping  
All Firearms Transfers: $20 

PURCHASES THROUGH THE CLUB FFL ARE 

LIMITED TO FIREARMS ONLY 

THIS SERVICE IS FOR 
CLUB MEMBERS ONLY 

For more information, contact 

Ken Schultz  603-895-3083 
papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net 

Saturdays 
13:00 

Sundays 
09:00 

$3.50 per round or 
$30.00 for a 10-round card 

Trap Shooting 

THESE SESSIONS ARE 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

THE TRAP RANGE IS CLOSED TO OTHER 

ACTIVITIES DURING THESE SESSIONS 

New Members 

Thank you 
To Bodo Wallem for his 
donation of a pallet jack 
to help moving the pallets 
of clay birds.. 

92.6% of CPF&G Club Members 
renewed their Club Memberships for 
2015. That’s the highest rate in years. 

Membership 

Renewals 

Three new members were voted into 
the Club this month. 

 MEMBER SPONSOR 

Patricia LaForme .................. Thomas Potter 

Christopher Ragusa .................. Paul Gurrisi 

Alexander Deardorff ........ Andrew Deardorff 

We hope you all enjoy Country Pond 
Fish & Game Club, and we're looking 
forward to getting to know you on the 
ranges and at our events. 

INDOOR ARCHERY RANGE 

Tuesdays ........................... 18:00 - 22:00 
Indoor Archery League 

mailto:jgersbach@gmail.com
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/memsonly.html
mailto:a-deardorff@comcast.net
mailto:papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net


February 2015 Trigger Times page 3 

Right to Carry? 

This map shows where you can legally carry if you have a 
New Hampshire License. 

NH honors resident licenses from AL, AZ, AR, CO, FL, GA, 
ID, IN, IA, KY, LA, MI, MO, MS, NC, ND, OK, PA, TN, UT, 
WV, and WY, but no non-resident licenses. 

Massachusetts doesn’t honor any other states’ licenses at all. 
(Why are we not surprised?) 

This map shows the same data if you have a Massachusetts 
Class A LTC. 

This map shows the same data if you have a Maine LTC. 

ME honors resident licenses from AR, DE, LA, MI, ND, PA, 
SD, and WY, but no non-resident licenses. 

And here’s the map of states where you can legally carry a 
concealed firearm if you have a Utah License to Carry. 

Utah honors all other states Permit/Licenses. and honors non-
resident Permits/Licenses from the states they honor. 

The maps below show where you can legally carry a concealed firearm if you have a License to Carry (blue states), where you 
can legally carry only if you have a resident LTC (tan states), and where you can’t at all (red states). 

Obviously, if you travel around the US, and you carry a concealed handgun, it pays to have a Utah License, in addition to 
whatever resident License you may have. We will be holding a Utah Non-Resident License Training Class at CPF&G Club on 
Saturday, 21 March. Successfully completing a Utah approved class is a prerequisite for obtaining a Utah License.  

The course will be open to the public, but will be limited to 15  students, and CPF&G Club Members will have priority. All 
students must register in advance. No walk-ins will be permitted. To register, or for more information, go to 
www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html#UTAH, or email Piney at THIS LINK. 

(Information obtained from  http://www.handgunlaw.us/, and is current as of 20 January 2015.) 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html#UTAH
mailto:piney@pineywoodsplace.com?subject=Utah%20License%20Class
http://www.handgunlaw.us/
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.22 Rimfire Plate Shoots.22 Rimfire Plate Shoots  

~~~ 2015 Schedule ~~~ 
11 January 15 February 15 March 

12 April 17 May 14 June 

12 July 16 August 13 September 

11 October 15 November 13 December 

Shooter Registration .......................................................................... 11:00 

Matches start ............................................................................. High Noon 

First Relay: CPF&G Members: $5.00    Non-Members: $10.00 

Subsequent Relays: $3.00 for everyone 

Tag Team Matches: $1.00 

Juniors (under 16) always shoot FREE 

Results and detailed rules and procedures are posted at 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/rfplates.html 

For more details, contact John Coyne at jem362@msn.com or 603-362-6014 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html  

for more details and to register for this class 

“Ladies Only” NRA Basic “Ladies Only” NRA Basic 

Pistol Shooting CoursePistol Shooting Course  

21 February 2015 
The NRA Basic Pistol Shooting Course introduces students to the knowledge, 
skills, and attitude necessary for owning and using a pistol safely. This course will 
be limited to female students only, in an effort to eliminate any potential 
"macho" behavior, which may intimidate novice female shooters.  

The student will learn about pistol parts and operation, ammunition, gun safety, 
pistol shooting fundamentals, and pistol shooting activities. This course will also 
help prepare the student for participation in other NRA courses. 

THIS COURSE IS LIMITED TO 10 FEMALE STUDENTS 

Absent 

Companions 

Richard Bowen 

Member #231 

Richard J. "Dick" Bowen, age 83, 
longtime resident of Plaistow NH, 
passed away peacefully on Saturday, 
June 21, 2014 in Haverhill, MA. He 
was born on February 19, 1931 in 
Brockton, MA the son of the late 
Edmund and Elsie (Moberg) Bowen. 
He was raised and educated in Palmer, 
MA and graduated from Palmer High 
School Class of 1949. He attended 
Springfield College. 

Dick enlisted in the US Army Air 
Corps right out of high school. He 
served during the Korean War. 

He worked for many years at MIT-
Draper Labs in Cambridge, MA and 
was involved with design projects for 
the Apollo Space Program. He also 
worked for Raytheon Corp. on their 
missile systems. He had worked for 
Kollsman Instruments in Merrimack, 
NH on radar altimeters and thermal 
night sights projects for the M1 Tank. 
He retired in the early 1990s. 

Dick was an avid lifelong shooting 
enthusiast and gun collector. He loved 
history and was a founding member of 
the Plaistow Historical Society. He 
helped to plan the first Plaistow Old 
Home Days event. He was an active 
member of Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club in Newton for many years. 
An avid outdoorsman, he loved 
camping and canoeing. He enjoyed 
woodworking and made many 
projects that were given as gifts to 
family and friends. As a younger man, 
he enjoyed car rallies and races for 
many years. 

He is survived by his daughter, Robin 
J. Bracero and husband, Jorge of 
Manchester, NH. His sons, Alan D. 
Bowen of Plaistow, NH, John P. "Jack" 
Bowen and wife, Denise of Kingston, 
NH and Christopher E. Bowen and 
wife, Lea of Plaistow, NH. 11 
grandchildren and 12 great-
grandchildren also survive him. 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/rfplates.html
mailto:jem362@msn.com
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html#INSTRUCT
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Stay in touch with your Employees 

(that’s right… they work for YOU.) 

http://www.congress.org/ has links to the White House, the US Senate, 
the US House of Representatives, and all of your state government 
representatives. 

Let them know how you feel about things. 

All matches are on THURSDAYS 

~~~ 2015 ~~~ 

 15 JAN 29 JAN 12 FEB 26 FEB 

 12 MAR 26 MAR 9 APR 23 APR 

 14 MAY 28 MAY 11 JUN 25 JUN 

 9 JUL 30 JUL 13 AUG 27 AUG 

  10 SEP 24 SEP 

Max Caliber: 44 Magnum 

.38 Special or weaker calibers are not allowed 

due to bullet bounce back 

$7.00 per gun   -   All sights welcome 

THESE SHOOTS ARE OPEN 

TO THE PUBLIC 
Call or write Sharon Theobald 

978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

Registration: 18:30 - 18:55        Shooting starts at 19:00 

Indoor CenterfireIndoor Centerfire  

BOWLING PIN SHOOTSBOWLING PIN SHOOTS 

 2015 Winter Handicap Trap Tournament 

Sundays at noon  -  January thru March  -  10 week Tournament 
50 targets per week  -  $15.00 

Weekly Prizes - Awards Banquet 

For more details, contact Ron Sevigny at 603-474-1168 or ron7e@comcast.net 

This Tournament is Open to the Public 

The 2015 Annual Club Chowderfest 
was held on 17 January with record 
setting attendance. We would Like to 
thank all those who helped out with 
running the event, Steve Sousa - Entery 
Sales, Tom Moran  - Door Prize sale, 
Pineywoods - Kitchen Back up Soda 
sales, Tom Cronin - Kitchen Dishes 
Duty, & Jeff Theobald - Electrical. 
Special Thank you to Ron MacLeod - 
HOT WATER!! 

Thank you to all the contestants. 
Without you there would be no event ! 
Cecelia Williams, Wendy Menard, 
Lindsay Dryver, Ken Black, Craig 
Burton (1st Place), Patty Dryver (3rd 
Place), Wade Croce (2nd Place), Nanci 
Nickerson, Tom Cronin, & Bob 
Gaudet.  

Our 12 year old youth contestant, 
Cecelia William, respectfully took 4th 
place , Nice going CC!  

A great time was had by all and the 
event was a very profitable fundraiser 
for the club! 

Hope to see you all Next year! 

2015 Chowderfest 
a Huge Success! 

by Sharon Theobald  

http://www.congress.org/
mailto:ShootinLady655@aol.com
mailto:ron7e@comcast.net
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Wednesdays, 17:00  

All CPF&G Club Members are welcome, 

regardless of experience 

For more information, contact Jim Graczyk 
603-362-4829 or jamesfgraczyk@gmail.com 

CenterfireCenterfire  

Pistol LeaguePistol League 

This year, the Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club Centerfire Pistol League, 
open to all members, starts on 
February 11. I thought I would start 
this article with a little bit of history, 
because I think it provides some basis 
for how the league runs and explains 
the differences between it and the .22 
Rimfire League. When I joined 
CPF&G Club about seven years ago, at 
the behest of my good friend Dick 
Chavers, he “dragged” me back into 
shooting sports that I had much 
enjoyed as a youth. He taught me the 
basics of pistol shooting and reloading, 
and I often admired how he would just 
stop some newcomer to the range and 
ask – “Do you mind if I give you a few 
pointers?” Finally, he said to me one 
day that he was running a centerfire 
league and invited me to join in. He 
told me that the way it was conducted 
was less formal and not as structured 
as the rimfire league. He also wanted it 
to be fun and also instructional. 
Weekly scores were tracked with 
pencil and paper, but not consistently, 
and were not disseminated. Of course, 
this is not to disparage or criticize the 
Rimfire League at all.  I activity 
participate in that league and really 
enjoy it. As I became more involved 
and began to help run the Centerfire 
League, I have tried to carry the 
principles that Dick espoused forward.  

So here are the basics. 

The league is at the same time as the 
rimfire league – Wednesdays from 
1700 to 2000. It convenes for seven 
nights with the last session this year 
on March 25. I have sometimes been 
asked why it is not longer. The answer 
to that is that prior years experience 
has shown that, with the onset of 
spring, attendance has suffered with 
the advent of spring chores and 
activities - fishing and spring trap 
come to mind! 

Three targets are shot each night; slow, 
timed, and rapid. The times - 10 
minutes for slow fire, 20 sec for each 
five shot string for timed fire - are the 
same as for the Rimfire League. 

However, we have always done what 
we call a “modified” rapid fire – using 
20 seconds for that as well as for timed 
fire. 

As far as firearms are concerned, we 
have little restrictions. If you want to 
use a different one each week that is 
fine. Changing firearms during a 
session however it not allowed.  
Finally, Club rules regarding caliber 
sizes that are allowed obviously apply. 

It is a participant’s choice as to 
whether they shoot one or two 
handed, and this is not tracked.   

The last night is a “fun night” and no 
scores are kept. We traditionally do 
different activities like shooting at 
backward targets, small stickers on 
regular targets, opposite hand 
shooting, and things like that. Dick 
would sometimes bring some of his 
firearms that were a bit unusual – 
single actions and the like. Any ideas 
that participants have would be 
welcome. We also do pizza on the last 
night and have some awards. Last year 
we awarded .22 ammo for high average 
in the various categories – Slow Fire, 
Timed Fire, Rapid Fire, and Overall 
Average. We did this for optical sights 
and iron sights as separate categories. 
Drawing from my trap fun shoot 
experience, we also did a “Lewis” 
award. You have to ask Clyde 
Henshaw where that name comes 
from! Anyway, basically you rank order 
everyone’s scores and divide the list 
into an upper and lower class. The top 

of the lower class gets an award. It is a 
way of trying to spread the awards 
around.  

As far as tracking scores, last year we 
did use a spreadsheet to track scores 
and email was sent. This was the first 
time we did this and people seemed to 
like it. Piney has developed a new 
spreadsheet for the Rimfire League and 
we will be using a modified version of 
that to keep track of weekly results. 
With that spreadsheet, results will be 
posted on our website instead of being 
sent by email. Finally, unlike the 
Rimfire League we will not have teams 
or calculated handicaps. 

We will be having a meeting on 
February 4 at 7:00pm, prior to the start 
of the league. At that time, we can 
collectively decide if we want to 
change how anything works. That is 
the day of the last Rimfire League 
match. Anybody missing the meeting 
because they are on the range shooting 
can just be brought on board 
afterwards. I would mention that my 
co-worker, Chris Gordon, is becoming 
bionic with two new knees. He is 
planning on helping out as best he can 
but I am looking for someone to help 
out running things once and awhile.  

Finally, if you know that you will 
participate, please email me at 
jamesfgraczyk@gmail.com and let me 
know. I want to do as much 
preparation of the record keeping as 
possible ahead of time. 

CPF&G Club Centerfire Pistol League 
by Jim Graczyk 

mailto:jamesfgraczyk@gmail.com
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Reloading Supplies examples: 

Manufacturer SKU # Item Details Qty 

Cheddite - primers #209 5,000 

Nosler BN 30150 bullets 30 Cal 150gr Spitzer 100 

Remington RXP12 wads  2,000 

Ammunition example: 

Manufacturer SKU # Caliber Bullet Wt (gr) & Type Case Size 

Magtech 357A 357 Mag 125 gr Jacketed Hollow Point 1,000 rds 

Federal FDAE223G 223 Rem 50gr JHP 500 rds 

Be sure to include all pertinent information including exact quantity 

(Note that “three boxes”, “one case”, “two bags”, etc. are not exact quantities.) 

Place your order via email only to cfgordon@comcast.net  
and CC: tjmoran12@comcast.net 

(You’ll need to do your own research for item names, part numbers, etc.) 

CPF&G Club will be placing an ammo and reloading supplies order in October. 

This service is available for CPF&G Club Members ONLY 

Reloading Supplies and Ammo Order 

Orders will be placed for ammunition in case lots only 

You may place orders via EMAIL ONLY starting 13 FEB 201513 FEB 2015 
All orders must be received no later than 17:00 on 20 FEB 201520 FEB 2015 

14 February14 February  

Valentine’s DayValentine’s Day  Chili Cookoff 
Contestants Wanted 

We’re looking for people to 
participate in the 

Chili Cookoff 
14 February 2015 

If you have a chili that you’d like 
to enter, purely for Braggin’ 

Rights, 
call or write Sharon Theobald 

978-374-8061 or 
shootinlady655@aol.com 

Presidents Day - 16 FEB 

mailto:cfgordon@comcast.net
mailto:tjmoran12@comcast.net
mailto:ShootinLady655@aol.com
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FYI: If you have been following what 
the elitists are up to in Washington 
DC, better known to political activists 
as Disneyland North, your fears for the 
future of our great nation are well 
founded. Our Commander in Chief is 
slowly achieving his goal of turning us 
into a dictatorship. His idea of 
working with the legislative branch is 
“do what I say and sit down and shut 
up”. This is creating cooperation and 
bipartisanship with our federal 
legislators? Calling, writing, and 
mailing your comments or complaints 
to your respective federal legislators is 
more important now that Obama has 
nothing to fear for the next two years. 
The damage he has done to our 
country in the last six years will pale 
to what he can accomplish with the 
help of Democrats in the next two 
years. With a little luck, the folks we 
sent to Washington in the last election 
to stop this gentleman will get their 
collective act together and do the 
people’s business with the 
Constitution of the United States as 
their guide. 

The statehouse in Concord has turned 
into an ideological battlefield. The saga 
of Jasper vs O’Brien has generated 
more activity than proposed legislation 
and there are a few insidious bills in 
regards to our firearm rights. House 
rules committee has been the first 
skirmish in the House. The leadership 
(Jasper) wanted to increase the 
number of people to second a motion 
for a roll call vote (this is how we 
know who voted for what) was tabled. 
This may come back because it is only 
wounded not dead. The rules 
amendment to not allow concealed 
guns back in the House Chamber and 
surrounding area failed. 

Politics & Legislation 
by John Faro, Political Junkie 

All of the pro-gun organizations in our 
state had hoped for a legislative session 
where we could accomplish a lot of the 
pro-gun legislation we have all been 
working for over the years. Right now 
we are all fighting to keep the House 
and Senate from imploding. We will be 
calling on you, the law abiding citizen 
and firearm owner, to help us in our 
legislative endeavors.  

The Criminal Justice Committee seems 
to be in a mess. Obviously this 
committee has a very large influence 
on our firearm freedoms. An inside 
source, who will remain nameless for 
the time being, has stated that the 
turmoil between the Jasper RINO’s, 
his Democrat allies, and Conservatives 
has had a devastating effect on moving 
pro-gun legislation in a positive 
direction. The advance of anti-gun 
legislation is being maneuvered 
through the legislative process. More 
to come on this situation as it becomes 
available to me. 

Gun Rights Organizations 

“A well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to 
keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.” 

   - United States Constitution - Amendment II - ratified 1791 

American Sheepdog .................................................... http://americansheepdog.com/Forum/ 

Citizens Committee for the Right to Keep and Bear Arms ......... http://www.ccrkba.org/ 

Gun Owner's Action League (MA) ....................................................... http://www.goal.org/ 

Gun Owners of America ............................................................... http://www.gunowners.org/ 

Gun Owners of New Hampshire .......................................................... http://www.gonh.org/ 

Jews for the Preservation of Firearms Ownership ............................. http://www.jpfo.org/ 

Maine Gun Owners Assoc .................................................................. http://www.mgoa.com/ 

National Rifle Association .......................................................... http://home.nra.org/#/home 

National Shooting Sports Foundation ................................................. http://www.nssf.org/ 

Pink Pistols ...................................................................................... http://www.pinkpistols.org/ 

Second Amendment Foundation ............................................................. http://www.saf.org/ 

Second Amendment Sisters ............................................................ http://www.2asisters.org/ 

USA Carry .......................................................................................... http://www.usacarry.com/ 

Women Against Gun Control ............................................................. http://www.wagc.com/ 

Contacting your representatives, pro-
gun or anti-gun, is something we 
encourage the firearms community to 
do as often as you can. Pro-gun 
legislators should hear from all of us to 
thank them and support them in their 
efforts to protect our rights. Anti-gun 
legislators should hear from you about 
your displeasure with what they are 
doing to undermine our firearms rights 
and freedoms. You and your fellow gun 
owners are our frontline troops when 
it comes to influencing our legislators 
when we discern that they are turning 
their collective backs on us. 

Eternal vigilance is the price we all 
must pay to keep and expand our 
firearm freedoms. Joining Gun Owners 
of New Hampshire, the NRA, the Gun 
Owners of America or Gun Owners 
Action League in Massachusetts will 
help to make gun owners a voting 
powerhouse they dare not ignore.  

The Trigger Times is the official newsletter 

of Country Pond Fish & Game Club, Inc., 82 

Pond St, Newton, NH 03858, and is 

published monthly. Editor: Piney Woods  

Any comments, questions, or suggestions 

should be submitted via email only to: 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

http://americansheepdog.com/Forum/
http://www.ccrkba.org/
http://www.goal.org/
http://www.gunowners.org/
http://www.gonh.org/
http://www.jpfo.org/
http://www.mgoa.com/
http://home.nra.org/#/home
http://www.nssf.org/
http://www.pinkpistols.org/
http://www.saf.org/
http://www.2asisters.org/
http://www.usacarry.com/
http://www.wagc.com/
mailto:piney@pineywoodsplace.com
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Questions? 

Contact John DeYoung at 603-642-3246 

or johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

For ice out info call 603-382-5681 

CPF&G Ice Fishing Derby 

1 February 2015     07:00 to 15:00 
(Ice and Weather Permitting) 

Registration opens at 05:30 at the Clubhouse 

Registration fee $10.00 

Door Prizes for All Children under 12 

Food available on and off the ice - Bait available in Clubhouse 

THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

 

$500 in cash prizes 
Largest Pickerel/Pike: $250 

Largest White Perch: $125 

Largest Yellow Perch: $75 

Largest Miscellaneous Fish: $50 

NO Bass 

NO power augers before 07:00 

NO lead sinkers under 1 oz 

Judges' decisions are final 

Country Pond Fish & Game Club Annual  

Tuesdays thru 
14 April 

Indoor 
Archery 
League 

For more information, 
contact Steve Chase 

603-475-2594 or 
browndogsoftware@aol.com 

Saturday, 14 February 2015     5:00 pm to 6:30 pm  

Chili Chili CookCook--OffOff 

Contestants Wanted! 

This Event is 
Open to the Public 

Adults $ 5.00  -  Children 10 and under $2.50 

We will have a “House Chili”, 
bread, nacho chips, & coffee  

To enter your chili, contact 
Sharon Theobald at 978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

18:30 
to 

21:30 CANCELLED 

mailto:johnmdeyoung@comcast.net
mailto:browndogsoftware@aol.com
mailto:shootinlady655@aol.com
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Discount Bullets 

Country Pond Members can receive a 5% discount on lead bullets at 
Missouri Bullet Co. Go to “Members Only” on the Club Website to 
find the discount code. 

As an NRA affiliated club, it is important for us to support the National Rifle Association. By joining the 
NRA through Country Pond Fish & Game Club, $5 of the annual $35 fee (or $10 of the $85 3-yr membership) 
is paid back to our club. 

To join, go to http://membership.nrahq.org/default.asp?campaignid=XC004701, contact Sharon Theobald at 
shootinlady655@aol.com or 978-374-8061, or contact any member of the BOD. 

1 February 20151 February 2015  

Book flights, hotels, and cars 

Take a cruise or tour 

Order sports tickets 

Send flowers, gifts, or fruit 

Plan a hunting or fishing trip Contact Wendy Menard at wendy.menard@comcast.net 
or 603-234-9256 if you have any questions. 

Mardi Gras! 

Game Contributions Needed! 

The Club’s 

Annual Game Dinner 
22 March 2015 

can’t happen without GAME! 

If you have any game or fish that you can contribute, 

we’d really appreciate it. 

Contact Al Bergeron - 603-489-9364 - grizbr@myfairpoint.net  

or Randy Belmont - 603-362-9905 

17 

February 

Saturday, 21 March      09:00 - 13:00 

CPF&G Club Members: $80       Nonmembers: $100 

Utah Concealed Carry License Course 

ADVANCE REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 
No walk-ins will be admitted 

THIS COURSE IS LIMITED TO 15 STUDENTS 

Register at 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html#UTAH 

When%20you%20join%20or%20renew%20your%20membership%20with%20the%20NRA%20through%20CPF&G,%20we%20receive%20a%20portion%20of%20the%20membership%20fee%20from%20the%20NRA.%20Click%20the%20image%20above%20to%20get%20started,%20or%20go%20to%20%3ca%20href=%22http:/m
mailto:ShootinLady655@aol.com
http://membership.nrahq.org/default.asp?campaignid=XC004701
http://www.ytbtravel.com/cpfg
mailto:wendy.menard@comcast.net
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html#UTAH
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 CPF&G Club ContactsCPF&G Club Contacts Revised:  19 December 2014 

Hall and Indoor Range ............................................................... 603-382-0062 

Answering Machine.................................................................... 603-382-5681 

Website ............................................. www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

Webmaster - Piney (AKA John Carr) .................... piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Executive Committee 

Piney (AKA John Carr) - Pres 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  
Sharon Theobald - VP 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Marty Kenney - Secretary 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 
Andrew Deardorff - Treas 603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  

Directors 

Jim Rogers 603-244-9885 jimshortcircuit@yahoo.com 
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 
William Colbert 603-382-0055 greybarnboatworks@comcast.net 
Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 
Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Range Officers 

John DeYoung [Chief RO] 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 
Barb Burri 603-397-2542 bburri@comcast.net 
Piney (AKA John Carr) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@comcast.net  
Andrew Deardorff 603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  
John Faro 603-382-1071 jpfaro@comcast.net 
Mike Flynn 603-479-7585 richardflynn@comcast.net 
Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 
Chris Gordon 978-764-0195 cfgordon@comcast.net 
Bob Lawliss 978-270-0702 boblawliss@hotmail.com 
Victor Maslov 603-244-2269 victrm@earthlink.net 
Tom Moran 603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 
Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 
Jeff Theobald 978-374-8061 baiis@aol.com 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Scott Thornbury 603-234-9256 menornbury@comcast.net 

Archery League 

Steve Chase 603-475-2594 browndogsoftware@aol.com 

Chili Cookoff, Chowder Fest, & Pasta Dinners 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Civilian Marksmanship Program 

William Colbert 603-382-0055 greybarnboatworks@comcast.net  

Cowboy Action Shooting 
Piney (AKA John Carr) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

CPF&G Travel 

Wendy Menard 603-234-9256 wendy.menard@comcast.net 

Facilities Manager 
Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Firearms Orders (Club Members Only) 
Jeff Gersbach (No phone orders - email only) jgersbach@gmail.com 

Firearms Instruction & Training Programs 
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 

Game Dinner 

Al Bergeron 603-489-9364 grizbr@myfairpoint.net 
Randy Belmont 603-362-9905 

Hall Rentals 

Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Hunter & Bowhunter Education 

Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 

Ice Fishing Derby 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Kitchen 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Land & Building Committee 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Jim Rogers 603-244-9885 jimshortcircuit@yahoo.com 
Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 
William Colbert 603-382-0055 greybarnboatworks@comcast.net 

Membership Committee 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Piney (AKA John Carr) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  

Metals Recycling 

Nanci Nickerson 603-382-0083 nnickerson@metrigraphicsllc.com   

National Hunting & Fishing Day Open House 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Piney (AKA John Carr) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

NRA Recruiting Program 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Pin Shoots 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Piney (AKA John Carr) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Pistol League - 22 Rimfire 
Jim Rogers 603-244-9885 jimshortcircuit@yahoo.com 

Pistol League - Centerfire 

Jim Graczyk 603-362-4829 jamesfgraczyk@gmail.com 

Rifle League 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Rockingham County Trap League 

Robert Hunt 603-382-3661 rusticln@comcast.net 

Steel Plate Shoots - Centerfire Pistol & .22 Rimfire 

John Coyne 603-362-6014 jem362@msn.com 

Trap 

Ken Schulz 603-895-3083 papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net 

Trap Tournaments: Winter Handicap & Summer Doubles 

Ron Sevigny 603-474-1168 ron7e@comcast.net 

Turkey Shoot 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

USRA IR 50/50 Program 

William Colbert 603-382-0055 greybarnboatworks@comcast.net 

Work Parties 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 
 

These names are listed here for a reason. 
Call or email your questions or concerns to the appropriate party. 
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